
June 2011 www.FredWalk.org 

June 11th	 	 	 Dahlgren UMC
POC: Ava Hanger

July 9th	 	 	 Bethel UMC
POC: Richard Leeper

August 13th 
 
 Wright’s Chapel
POC: Michael Selph

September 10th	 	 Antioch
POC: Pastor Chris Fair
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Board meeting at 1:30 pm 

Fellowship at 3:30 pm

Gathering at 4:00 pm

Please bring snack food to share during fellowship time.

We are looking for churches to host Gatherings for 2011.

If you are your church's Point of Contact for hosting, 
please email our ACLD Dawn Kendall at 
queendawn@juno.com so arrangements can be made.

Directions to Dahlgren UMC:
17080 14th Street	 Dahlgren, VA 22448

From Fredericksburg, take Route 3 east to Route 206 (Dahlgren Road).  
Cross Route 301 at next light and go approximately 2 more miles.  
Dahlgren UMC is on the right before you get to the main gate of NSWC-DD.

June 2011

Emmaus Introduction Clergy Forum
Emmaus Introductory forum for clergy is scheduled for Saturday 25 June at First Christian Church, (1501 
Washington Avenue, Fredericksburg), starting at 11:00 a.m. This forum is designed to inform clergy who have 
not attended a Walk To Emmaus and are unfamiliar with the purpose of Emmaus.  Invite letters will only be 
sent to those clergy who have been extended an invitation.   Community members are free to invite pastors to 
this forum.  A light lunch will be served; therefore please send an email to the Community Spiritual Director, 
(pastorjoereed@verizon.net), no later than 17 June with the names of the invited clergy and please include 
name and address of church.  Community clergy are highly encouraged to attend this event.

Pastor Joe Reed, Community Spiritual Director

 Walk # Dates Weekend Lay Director
 FE-84 (M) Oct 20 - 23, 2011 Harry Tillman
 FE-85 (W) Nov 17 - 20, 2011 Lola McDonald

UPCOMING  EMMAUS  WEEKENDS
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What a busy Emmaus month May has been.  The month 
began with Women’s Walk FE-83 Closing at Camp 
Happyland on May 1st – good job WLD Susan Dillard!!!

Your Team Selection Committee met on May 12 and May 
19 to identify Teaming Candidates for our Fall Walks FE-84 
and FE-85.  WLDs Harry Tillman and Lola McDonald joined 
with TSC members Pastor Joe Reed, Dawn Kendall, Tim 
Patrick, Susan Dillard, Kitti Mann and Art Blankenship as 
together we identified all current teamers, discussed where 
they are in their assignment progression, and agreed upon a 
call priority for the WLDs to use as they recruit.  With Board 
approval of Team call priorities, recruitment will begin.  As 
soon as the Teams are recruited, the TSC will meet to make 
Team assignments.  Our Community’s first joint Men & 
Women Team Orientation has been scheduled for Friday, 
August 26 at Fairview Charlotte Street and will serve as the 
kickoff of our Fall Teaming activity. 

May 14th was very special as we held the 4th Day 
Follow-up training, then our Board meeting and finally the 
Gathering.   4th Day Follow-up training was well attended – 
much thanks Sponsors who brought their Pilgrims and to 
Pastor Joe, Mike Remington, Kitti Mann and Art Blankenship 
for helping me with instruction, survey and audio/video 
support during the three hour program.

The May Board meeting actions included approval of the 
Team FE-84 candidates and call priority, approval of the WLD 
recommendations for Spring 2012 Walks, concurrence that 
Gathering site Points of Contact need a checklist of 
responsibilities, approval of the list of Board nominees and 
the election process for June Gathering, and receipt and 
discussion of a letter to the Board from Pastor Mark Dunn 
regarding Upper Room changes in Community Spiritual 
Director qualifications that became effective recently.

The May Gathering at Stafford Crossing included 
introductions of all Board Nominees standing for election in 
June, our new Board Spiritual Director Pastor Jim 
Muhlenkamp, and the Pilgrims from Women’s Spring Walk 
FE-83 who reported out their 4th Day experience since their 
Walk.

How about June?  Well, it will be busy too!  Your Team 
Selection Committee will meet to make assignments for our 
Fall Walks, the Board will meet to elect officers for the coming 
year, and the Community will Gather to elect our new Board 
members for the coming year.  Regarding Board elections – 
we have eight positions that need to be filled through the 
election process – that is a whole new Board majority – a big 
deal!

Please participate in the Board election process 
by absentee ballot or in person at the Gathering on 
Saturday, June 11 at Dahlgren UMC – Fellowship at 
3:30 PM and Gathering at 4 PM.

Finally, on a personal note, this is my final report to you 
as your Community Lay Director.  I have been fortunate to 
serve our Emmaus Community twice as your Lay Director over 
the years and cannot think of a service experience that has 
brought me more joy.  Thank you so much Community, each 
and every one, for your kindness and your agape love 
demonstrated by your willingness to serve our Father in this 
Walk to Emmaus – God’s Spiritual gift to His churches.

De Colores,

Dick

Thoughts from the Community Lay Director June 2011

Dick Barnett, Fairview at River Club, Fredericksburg Emmaus #7, Table of Mark

ATTENTION FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS COMMUNITY!
The 4th day committee wants your 4th day testimonies. They don't have to be long, just tell us what God's doing 
in your 4th day, or how teaming, sponsoring, being involved in a reunion group, or attending monthly gatherings 

has changed your life. We will review it and if accepted, include it in the newsletter on a monthly basis. So if 
you'd like to share with us how God has used your Emmaus experiences in any of these areas, please email your 
testimony to Cam Noden at: twonodens@juno.com for review. I'll be looking forward to hearing from you!
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 Before becoming a “stay-at-home” mother, I had assumed I would “stay-at-home” and have so much time to take care 
of things around the house for my husband and family.  I didn’t realize that “stay-at-home” mother means anything but staying 
at home!  I’m busier now than ever, although, as with all things that are worth the effort, I see the differences made by my 
work.  My family doesn’t have to worry about what’s for dinner, who’s going to pick up the kids and take them to swimming 
lessons or dance classes or soccer practice.  The rewards of my time and effort are worth more than I put into them. 
 
 I feel the same way about Emmaus.  In my 4th day, I have teamed several times and am currently serving on the Board 
and up for re-election at the June Gathering.  I’ve been working on the Guidelines Implementation Committee and serving as 
Gathering Coordinator.  All that sounds like a lot, but it hasn’t been a burden, and the rewards have been so worth it.  The new 
board will be soon be elected and will start serving on July 1.  There will be other opportunities for community members to 
serve beginning very soon.  There continue to be several positions within the community that remain unfilled.  None of them are 
unnecessary!  Please prayerfully consider what you can do in your 4th day to help our community.  Many hands make light 
work, and it’s rewarding, fulfilling work indeed!  You won’t regret it.
 
Ava Hanger
Dahlgren United Methodist Church, FE69, Table of Peace

4th Day Testimony 

From The Community Spiritual Director

 As I bring my tour as your Community Spiritual Director to a close, please allow me the opportunity to say “thanks” 
for the chance to minister across our community of faith.  There have been good days and there have been challenging days, 
but overall the good days far outweigh the challenges.  We have made significant improvements in aligning our community with 
the spiritual intent of the Upper Room manual.  Criticism from the body of Christ often times has not been constructive, and 
when it was not, it emotionally frustrated us.  We must always remember that when we allow love, acceptance and forgiveness 
to flourish, we can experience the fullness of God’s agape.  

 Change can be good, but I would caution that too much change, although coupled with good intention, can “stress” 
the greater whole.  Additionally, we must honestly admit that through the years we have drifted from the intent of the model 
and have become weekend-focused instead of community-focused.  Although some necessary corrective measures, admittedly 
painful at times, have been initiated, these cost associated with the changes has been great.  Some have departed our 
community; others have developed a wait-and-see mentality.  Nonetheless, through prayer and spiritual resolve, we have 
forged ahead.  Again, I say that God has not withdrawn His hand.  
	 The Upper Room Walk To Emmaus has developed stringent clergy criteria.   Future Community Spiritual Directors will 
have to hold a Master in Divinity (M.Div.) degree or have completed an advanced study program at the graduate level 
approved by their denomination/church.  Additionally, clergy desiring to serve as Weekend Spiritual Directors must attend 
Upper Room Clergy Training.  These are but some of the challenges your Community Spiritual Director has faced.  This is why it 
is imperative that we have increased clergy participation.  I continue to covet your prayers in this regard.

 I am pleased to announce the Emmaus Introductory Forum scheduled for Saturday, 25 June at First Christian Church, 
Fredericksburg from 11 am – 1 pm.  This forum is designed for clergy who have not attended a Walk To Emmaus and are 
unfamiliar with the Emmaus movement.  Invitation letters will only be sent to clergy who have not attended a Walk To Emmaus.  
Community members are free to invite interested clergy to this event.  I request that an email be sent to the Community Spiritual 
Director, (pastorjoereed@verizon.net), no later than 17 June with the name of the invited clergy with church name and 
address.  Community clergy are encouraged to attend this event as well.


 Hold To God’s Unchanging Hand – Pastor Joe, FE#23, Table of Paul.
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Nominating Committee & Emmaus Board
1.  The Board Nominees presented to the Community at our 
May Gathering and standing for election at our June 
Gathering are:
a.  Lay Men (Elect 4)
Chris Campbell - Fairview at River Club
Tom Dempsey - First Christian Church
Richard Leeper - Bethel UMC (Caroline)
b.  Lay Women (Elect 2)
  Lisa Green - Register's Chapel UMC
  Ava Hanger - Dahlgren UMC
  Kathleen Holladay - Hillcrest UMC
c.  Spiritual Directors (Elect 2)
   Bill Walker - Senior Pastor, Epworth UMC
   Jim Muhlenkamp - Senior Pastor, North Stafford Baptist 
Church

2.  The Board positions needing filled are:
SD for 3 Years (2014)
SD for 2 Years (2013)
Lay 3 Year Term (2014) - Man
Lay 3 Year Term (2014) - Man

Lay 3 Year Term (2014) - Woman
Lay 3 Year Term (2014) - Woman
Lay 2 Year Term (2013) - Man
Lay 1 Year Term (2012) - Man

3.  The Board has agreed that varying terms will be 
allocated by votes received - highest votes received 
allocated longest term of service.

4.  Biography on each Nominees will be e-mailed out shortly. 
For those who will not be able to make the next gathering 
in June and want to vote, an Absentee Ballot is provided.  
It must be mailed back and received in by Friday 10 June 
2011 to be counted. You can only vote once.  The mailing 
Address is provided on the ballot. 

5.  At the June 2011 Gathering at Dahlgren UMC (Dahlgren, 
VA) our Nominating Committee will oversee the election 
process, tally the ballots, allocate the terms of the elected 
nominees and report the results to the Community.

Ava Hanger - Dahlgren UMC
My name is Ava Hanger; I worship at Dahlgren United 

Methodist Church.  I walked Fredericksburg Emmaus #69 and 
sat at the table of Peace.

I am a full-time mother of two elementary school children.  
This is my full-time, no-breaks ministry.  Raising thoughtful, 
Christian children has its challenges, but it has great rewards, 
too.  I’ve been very blessed that my daughter loves the 
Emmaus community as much as I do, and it’s something we’ve 
been able to share.  She usually joins me at the monthly 
gatherings, (she’s the cute one).  Last year, I was elected to 
serve a one-year term left vacant on the Emmaus board, and I 
felt led to continue my willingness to serve if chosen by the 
community.  I serve my church in various capacities, such as 
treasurer for the Scrip committee, (a fundraising effort), music 
and drama ministries, and, newly, teaching a middle school 
Sunday School class.  I’m involved in a weekly Accountability 
Group, as well as a weekly Bible study.  I also volunteer with 
the Salvation Army Women’s Auxiliary and participate in a 
local, monthly youth rally in King George called Mars Hill, 
singing and playing in the band.

Bill Walker - Senior Pastor, Epworth UMC
Bill Walker, worship and serve at Epworth UMC in Aylett, 

VA, walked on FE 51, Table of Matthew. Since I walked I've 
served on 10 teams as a layperson, filling the role of an 
Assistant Table Leader, Table Leader, Musician, and Music 
Director. I even received my call to ordained ministry while on 
the team for FE55, which led me to retire in 2008 from the 
Navy, enroll full-time at Wesley Theological Seminary, and 
begin the candidacy process for ordainment in the United 
Methodist Church. Since then I have been appointed as a Full-
time Local Pastor at Epworth UMC, graduated from Wesley 
with a Masters of Divinity degree, and been approved for 
provisional ordination in the UMC, which will take place next 
month. I've also teamed as a Spiritual Director on FE80 and 
FE82. 

I am a strong believer in the Emmaus movement, not only 
for what it has done for me, but also for all the changes I've 
seen in many who have walked. As a pastor, I believe that my 
active support for Emmaus is the best testimony of 
encouragement I can give. This support includes sponsoring, 
serving on teams, and serving on the board.

Emmaus Board Nominees - Biographical Introductions
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Chris Campbell - Fairview at River Club
I have worshipped at Fairview at River Club since its 

opening 3 years ago and was ordained as a deacon in 
May.  Previously I attended Fairview Baptist Church and 
Riverview Baptist Church.  I am a small-group leader in my 
church and am active in an Emmaus reunion group that 
meets weekly.  I walked on FE-70, (sat at  the Table of 
Peter), have teamed three times, and have been a 
community servant many times.  I have 4 children, two of 
which will be at Liberty University this  fall.  Strengthening 
other Christians is something I feel called to do and serving 
in the Emmaus community is a perfect fit. 

Tom Dempsey – First Christian Church
Tom Dempsey; I worship at First Christian Church on 

historic Washington Avenue; I walked on Fredericksburg 
Emmaus 76 and sat at the Table of Luke. I am a retired 
Marine and as such have attended churches in many climes 
and places. Baptized at an early age in Shirley, 
Massachusetts, I was re-baptized along with the rest of my 
family in Fallbrook, CA in 1995 and became a member of 
that congregation. I have served in many of the churches 
where I have attended. My positions have included usher/
greeter and offering counter at several military chapels 
overseas and stateside and at a Methodist church in 
Havelock, NC. Upon return from overseas, I attended and 
became a member of a Methodist church in Fredericksburg. 
After the Marine Corps transferred the family to Camp 
Pendleton, I attended the base chapel before joining a 
Community Baptist church in Fallbrook. Upon our return 
from California, I returned to the Methodist church in 
Fredericksburg before joining FCC in 1996. Since 1997, I 
have served as a Deacon and Trustee and am now serving 
as the Head of Stewardship and Finance and actively as an 
Elder at FCC. I also teach a Young Married and Engaged 
Couples Sunday School class every week. Since my Walk in 
October 2009, I have served on FE-78 as an Assistant Table 
Leader, FE-80 as a table Leader, and FE-82 as the Lead 
Agape Servant.

Richard Leeper – Bethel UMC (Caroline)
Richard Leeper, FE 74, Bethel UMC, Table of Peter.  As 

is true for many of us, my walk was a life-changing event.  
When I went on my walk, I had little or no expectations, and 
came back filled with the fire of the Holy Spirit.  I now strive 
for my service to be a demonstration of a spirit of gratitude 
that I have for the joy that His love brings into my life. 

In His service I have been honored to be on FE 76 as an 
Assistant Table leader, on FE 80 as Table Leader, and most 
recently, as Prayer Chapel Coordinator for FE 82.  I am 
currently finishing an appointment to the Emmaus Board for 
a member who was unable to complete his term.  In my 
local church, Bethel UMC in Dawn, I serve as president of 
the men’s group and as a lay speaker, chair a project 
group, and serve on some committees.  We are an active 
community seeking ways to be in His service.  I am proud to 
be a member of my home church and the Emmaus 
community.

Jim Muhlenkamp - Senior Pastor, North 
Stafford Baptist Church

Worship at North Stafford Baptist Church, Walked on 
Fredericksburg Emmaus 40, sat at the table of Luke.  Served 
as Spiritual Director and Lead Spiritual Director for both 
men’s and women’s weekends, have done all of the grace 
talks, and been Community Spiritual Director and Lead 
Community Spiritual Director.  Senior Pastor of North 
Stafford Baptist Church since 2006, and Associate Pastor 
since 1993.

Lisa Green - Register's Chapel UMC
Hello Everyone!  I am Lisa Green, I worship at Regester 

Chapel UMC, walked on FE 71, and sat at the Table of Ruth! 
(Clap)

I would like to take this opportunity, to say Thank You 
very much for nominating me to serve on the Emmaus 
Board.  Since my walk, my journey of LIFE has not been the 
same.  I accepted Christ as my Savior when I was younger; 
however, I had not FULLY dedicated my walk and talk to 
JESUS!  One of the promises I made during my closing 
comments on my walk, was to change my Priorities.  I think I 
have been dedicated to that commitment. Since my walk, 
our family has changed churches.  I have become involved 
with the Caring Ministries at Regester Chapel.  Some of the 
areas I help with are:  meals for families of the church, 
fellowship time after church, and special events that happen 
within the church.  I have made a promise to Christ to turn 
EVERY decision, choice, and feeling over to him to help 
guide me in what he has planned for me, not what I have 
planned for myself.  It has made all of the difference.

My family, (CHRIST, Matt- my husband, Tom- my son, 
Sarah – my daughter, and Mary – my daughter), have and 
will always be FIRST in my life.  I have been on FIRE for 
Christ since my walk, at home, at church, and at work.  I 
would like the opportunity to share that FIRE with the 
Emmaus Community.  God Bless, and Love you ALL!

Kathleen Holladay - Hillcrest UMC
My name is Kathleen Holladay. I worship at Hillcrest 

United Methodist Church. I walked on Fe 77 and I sat at the 
table of Patience. 

My Fourth Day experience has been an ongoing 
learning process for me. I have learned that we must  
continue to study God’s word if we wish to mature in our 
Christian faith. In my Fourth Day  I have become the co-
director of education at my church. I teach Adult Sunday 
School and lead small group studies  I am  a communion 
steward and serve on the Administrative Council. I am also  
preparing to assist my church in a local mission project  this 
summer.

Emmaus Board Nominees - Biographical Introductions
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Prayer Requests from May Gathering

Colonial Beach Elem School, 
Mission Trip to Thorntown, Va
Health Concerns – Carmen, 
Angela, Karen, G.D., Tom, Neil, 
Kathy
Marriage Issues – Larry & Kelly
Lake Anna Community Fellowship 
Church Building
Health Concerns – John – cancer 
return, Eddie, husband Charlie, 
Brent’s wife - Cancer
Various Concerns - Brent & June, 
Sherry, Jesse, Dillon – Spiritual 
Guidance, Alcohol
Bullying girl – See the light, 
Marsha’s husband Charlie
Kevin Walking on FE-84 in October
Success and happiness in son’s new 
job
Wife’s recovery from cancer in leg
Casey for mental health and her 
son for stability in life
Zachery recovery from traumatic 
brain injury
Ed & Jennifer – baby girl
Michelle’s spouse – relationship 
with Christ and addictions
Protection for Hunter as he learns to 
drive
Rush – Blood issues, Hyon – Back 
pain
Job for son, sale of business
Direction/provision for wellness 
ministry
Improved financial situation
Fredericksburg Emmaus Community
Family of Robert who passed away 
of a heart attack
Health & well being for my parents
That the Lord will show me the way 
for my next job
For strength and love my wife 
shows to all around her
For Patrick and family, For son out 
of job for years
Help to set aside time for study and 
prayer – that I not feel resentful of 
family needs

That wellness ministry will do well 
and be accepted by church, that 
income will improve
John & Mildred – strength and 
perseverance
Randy – sale of business, Sons – 
make right choices, Hally – job 
location
Minister Janet in Guatemala, Non-
believers, College next year, Janice 
dealing with mother’s death
Redistricting be over soon, Ken & 
George become lay pastors, Son 
Matthew running two miles
Floods & tornados, Praise for 
praying, Christian fellowship, John’s 
cancer, Dillon – 20 year old
Dad, Brent, Sherry & Jessy, Ellen – 
7 year old with cancer, Spencer, 
Mark – cancer
Brent’s wife – cancer, Kevin – Walk 
soon, Mission trip in July, Kevin – 
Bladder cancer
Daughter Angela not a believer, 
Mary – health, The soon coming of 
Christ, the Emmaus Spirit
Janet – Mission trip, Unbelievers, 
Kelsi to college, Ken, George & 
Ellen
 Praises for son’s situation in the 
court system, Concern for wife’s 
medical situation, 
For our church, For marriages, Visit 
to new doctor, Mabel’s health, 
Parent’s health
Byrd Chapel UMC, Son-in-law lost 
job, Daughter’s stress, Nancy – 
where to live
Need to put God 1st in everything, 
Need to be authentic in my 
communication – don’t enter into 
old habits
Need for companionship, Finances 
and Mary Kay business, Family & 
Friends, Possibility of teaming in Fall
Change my negative thinking & the 
battle with myself 
Betty, Ashley & Drew – expecting 
baby in July, Bobby for the sale of 
his house, Jake & Brian – find a job

Karen – mom’s friend, Marcy’s Son 
and Daughter-in-law, Angela & Tom 
– salvation
Colonial Beach Elementary School 
– Faculty & students
Jennifer & Troy – homeless and 
looking for job, Shaun’s faith walk 
to continue
Mary Margaret & son, John, Ricky, 
Al, Christopher, Vivian, Tona, 
Mary, Wilfred, Ken & Janet
Retirement & Business concerns, 
Delaney fever, Adoption, 
Commuting struggles
Financial support, Safe travel for 
wife, Son’s problems with school, 
Gwen’s struggles
Barbara – healing of cancer, Alyssa 
for healing of cystic fibrosis, Dad 
dealing with loss of wife – my 
mother & faith struggles, Fall Walks 
FE-84/85 filled with Pilgrims & lots 
of blessings poured out
Our soon to be high school grads – 
that they make right decisions and 
live righteous lives as possible
Brittany – graduating – that she 
stay close to the Lord, Mary – send 
new job opportunities closer to 
home
Mary’s mom Carmen – psoriasis of 
liver, Karen – bladder cancer, GD 
– medical issues, Larry & Kelly
Lake Anna Community Fellowship – 
future building, Tensions at school, 
Mitchell, Nicole, Brown, Cheryl
Upcoming mission trip, Friend Jean 
– cancer, Betty very tired – pray for 
strength, Ennis, Meg, Alan – cancer
Son – good outcome from courts, 
Daughter & children-  going through 
separation and divorce, My need 
for job
Monica’s parents – father’s leg 
infection, Randy – business, Ethan – 
find a job, Holly’s job situation
Mother in assisted living resisting 
nursing home – wants to live with 
me but I can’t handle – need God’s 
help
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Gathering Support – Ava Hanger 
The board decided that there will be no children’s 

gathering for the summer months, to give the childcare 
coordinator a few months to attend the gatherings.  
Children’s gatherings will resume in September, and we will 
be looking for more volunteers, as well as more children to 
participate.  Please be in prayer for this ministry of our 
community.

Upcoming Gatherings:  The June 11 gathering will be at 
Dahlgren UMC in King George, just outside the main gate 
of NSWC-DD.  The July 9 gathering will be at Bethel UMC 
in Hanover.  If your church is able to host a gathering, 
please contact Ava Hanger or Dawn Kendall.  We would 
love to have more churches involved in hosting gatherings, 
so if you don’t call us, we’ll call you!

Communications Support – Dennis Warne
Monthly Metrics:
Emmaus Web Page E-mail Distribution list: 587 (no 

change from last month)
Emmaus Prayer Chain Distribution list: 90 (no change 

from last month)
Number of e-mail Prayers sent out in this month : 10
Emmaus Access Data Base total names: 3145 (no 

change from last month)
If you want to be added to our Prayer Warrior list 

please e-mail me at: (warnedm@comcast.net)To send a pray 
in for e-mail distribution please e-mail it to: 
FredEmmausPrayers@yahoo.com 

I’m still looking for old  Fredericksburg Emmaus 
Newsletters:  Jan-Dec 1991 , Nov & Dec 1994 , Jan-June 
1995, Feb & Mar 1996, Jan & Feb 2003, Jan-Mar, May & 
June 2004, Jan-Mar, May, June, Aug, Oct-Dec 2005

I’m also still looking for several Fredericksburg Emmaus 
Walk photo:  FE 06, FE 09, FE 10, FE 15, FE 16, FE 22, FE 
23, FE 26, FE 30, FE 39, FE 42, FE 46, FE 48 & FE 69.  I 
got in one Walk Picture (FE 11).

Pilgrim/Team Support Coordinator – Carol 
Burke 

The Fall walk dates have been set!  Men’s Walk – FE 84  
October 20 – October 23

Women’s Walk – FE 85 November 17 – November 20
Pray that God will use you in the life of someone today!  

Pray that God will lead you to sponsor someone this fall.  
Download the Pilgrim Sponsor Kit and the Pilgrim 
Application.  De Colores!

Upper Room Guidelines Implementation 
Committee – Dawn Kendall

The GIC is meeting on Tuesday, May 31 to review the 
Board reports from the spring walks.  The master schedule 
will be updated based on input from those reports and from 
additional guidance from the Upper Room. 

Fourth Day Support – Cam Noden
The 4th day advisory committee is reaching out to 

various pastors who responded to the recent surveys we sent 
out. We're working on revising and updating the pilgrims 

4th day packets. We emailed the pilgrims from FE-82 
and 83 a welcome email and how they can find their place 
in their Emmaus community.

Short 4th day testimonies are needed for the October-
December newsletters, so please email them to 
twonodens@juno.com for consideration. I want to hear from 
you!!!! Thank you.

And as always, we need your short 4th day testimony 
for the monthly newsletter. Thank you!

Manuals Support – Mike Remington:
Emmaus Books and Manuals will be available for 

purchase before and after the Gathering – see Mike 
Remington.

Weekend Support - Mike McDonald:
We are still seeking a volunteer to take the trailer 

coordinator position.

Reports from your Board Members/Coordinators:

Our Daily Internet Prayer Chain Has Launched!

We have 86 Prayer warriors praying daily for the needs and praises of the Emmaus Community.  
Our Daily Prayer Chain Coordinator is Teresa Smith, Fairview at River Club, FE-37, Table of 
Patience.  Simply email Teresa at FredEmmausPrayers@Yahoo.com with your prayer request and 
our Prayer Warriors will be in prayer for you!  Urgent prayer requests will be handled as quickly 
as we receive them.  If you would like to be a Daily Prayer Warrior, email our Website 
Administrator, Dennis Warne at WarneDM@comcast.net and ask to be included as a Prayer 
Warrior.
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Elected Community Officers (Thru June 30, 2011):

Community Volunteers (Sept 1, 2010 - Aug 31, 2011):
(Approved By Emmaus Board)

.......................................Community Lay Director	 Dick Barnett*
Chair Emmaus Board and Various Standing Committees
Lead Gatherings & Candlelight, Host Weekend Sponsors’ Hour/Closing

.........................Assistant Community Lay Director	 Dawn Kendall*
Gathering Location Coordinator 
Chair Upper Room Guidelines Implementation Committee
Act for Community Lay Director when necessary

................................Community Spiritual Director	 Joe Reed*
Various Standing Committees & Hosting

.....................................................Board Spiritual Director Tom Britt*

.....................................................Board Spiritual Director Jim Muhlenkamp*

............................................Secretary/Treasurer	 Carol Burke*
............................................Financial Advisory Committee Vacant 

........................................................Manuals Coordinator Mike Remington*
.................................................Records/By-Laws Historian Mike Remington*

Community Volunteers:
...................Communications Support Coordinator	 Dennis Warne*

.......................................................Website Administrator Dennis Warne*
........................................................................Newsletter Brooke Ferguson

......................................................Database Coordinator Dennis Warne*
.........................................Daily Prayer Chain Coordinator Teresa Smith

..........................Fourth Day Support Coordinator	 Cam Noden*
.........................................Fourth Day Advisory Committee Art Blankenship*

............................Upper Room Guidelines Implementation Dawn Kendall*
..........................................Fourth Day Follow-Up Training Dick Barnett*

..............................................Reunion Group Coordinator Vacant
...................Identify/Obtain Literature & Reference Material Vacant

............................Gathering Support Coordinator	 Ava Hanger*
......................................................Childcare Coordinator Jacob Riley

.............................................................Community Baker Sandie Makely
........................................Gathering Location Coordinator Dawn Kendall*

.....................................Music Coordinator for Gatherings Lola McDonald
............................................Music Equipment Coordinator Vacant*

......................Pilgrim/Team  Support Coordinator	 Carol Burke*
..............................................Pilgrim Selection Committee Dick Barnett*

..............................................................Pilgrim Registrars Ralph and Sandy Williams
................................................Team Selection Committee Dick Barnett*

..................................................................Team Registrar Dick Barnett*

.............................Weekend Support Coordinator	 Mike McDonald*
.......................................Community Servant Coordinator Mike McDonald*

..............................................General Agape Coordinator Vacant
....................................................Prayer Vigil Coordinator Vonda LiCalzi

.......................................................Placemat Coordinator Tom Wells
.................................................Snack Agape Coordinator Judy Britt*

....................................................Agape Bag Coordinator Diana Farrar
...............................................Transportation Coordinator Vacant

........................................................Supplies Coordinator Mike McDonald*
.................................................Name Badge Coordinator Gary Adkins

...........................................................Fourth Day Packets Wilfred and Mary Usher*

*Board Members (Serving July 1, 2010- June 30, 2011)

	 HELP 
WANTED

Our Emmaus Community is 
looking for volunteers to fill 
several vacant coordinator 
positions. If you are 
interested in serving in any 
capacity, please contact Dick 
Barnett at k4guj@aol.com.

http://www.FredWalk.org
http://www.FredWalk.org
mailto:k4guj@aol.com
mailto:k4guj@aol.com
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Wednesday

Lord’s Lions & Lambs 
Group
6:30 pm
First Christian Church
POC: Joe Reed
540-373-7716
first.christian.church@
verizon.net

Thursday

His Joyful Croakers
9:00 am
Hillcrest UMC
POC: June Riel
540-710-5949

His Seekers (Women)
7:30 pm
Home of Jane Carwell
POC: Sandy Crossley
703-221-6977 
POC: Jane Carwell
703-969-4019
tjcarwell@yahoo.com

Amazing Grace Group
8:30 pm
Hillcrest UMC
POC: Ed McAdam
540-898-3625
emcadam@cox.net

Rainbow Group (Women)
Alternate Thursdays
10:00 am
Lake of the Woods
Call for location
POC: Barbara Miller
540-972-7418

Friday

Koinonia Group (Women) 
9:00 am
Lake of the Woods
Call for location
POC: Barbara Larson
540-972-1928

Varies

His Footprints
Various schedule: call for 
time and meeting place
POC: Phyllis Howze
540-582-6739

RE
U

N
IO

N
 G

RO
U

PS

Are you 
interested in 
joining or 
starting a new 
reunion group?

Contact Cam 
Noden at 
twonodens@ 
juno.com

Sunday

Bethel UMC Men’s Group
7:30 am
Bethel UMC Woodbridge, Va
POC: Brian Lewis
703-590-9343
bb3253@aol.com

Monday

Ladies in Waiting
Meets every other Monday in 
Falmouth 
POC:  Vonda LiCalzi  
540-446-2682

Tuesday

Great Is Thy Faithfulness
7:30 pm
Prince of Peace UMC
Manassas, Va
POC: Lloyd Biller
703-590-1512

Lakeside Group (Men)
8:00 pm
Lake of the Woods
Call for location
POC: Vic Larson
540-972-1928

http://www.FredWalk.org
http://www.FredWalk.org
mailto:first.christian.church@verizon.net
mailto:first.christian.church@verizon.net
mailto:first.christian.church@verizon.net
mailto:first.christian.church@verizon.net
mailto:tjcarwell@yahoo.com
mailto:tjcarwell@yahoo.com
mailto:twonodens@juno.com
mailto:twonodens@juno.com
mailto:twonodens@juno.com
mailto:twonodens@juno.com

